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	PURPOSE:




The purpose of this report is to inform Members of the achievements of the Strategy and Regeneration Division in 2003/04.  The Service Plan for 2004/05 will be available for the Committee’s next meeting.

BACKGROUND:
The Strategy and Regeneration Division Service Plan for 2003/04 was prepared in March 2003 and set out the priorities for the Division for the following year.

The Plan incorporated the objectives of the following service areas:

· Strategy and Resources;

· Economic Development;

· Community Safety;

· Executive Services; and

· Housing Services.

The Service Plan identified five service objectives, these were:

· Driving the Community Plan and Pledges;

· Pledge 2 – Quality Homes for All;

· Pledge 4 – A Safer Salford;

· Pledge 5 – Stronger Communities; and

· Supporting the Pledges.

The Chief Executive’s Directorate (Strategy and Regeneration Division) has taken a leading role in driving the five service objectives described above and, in supporting the implementation of other City Council Pledges.  It has achieved this by securing additional external resources to improve services to people across the City.

RECOMMENDATIONS:


Members are requested to note the 2003/04 Service Plan outcomes for the Chief Executive’s Directorate (Strategy and Regeneration Division).
C:\Documents and Settings\persklucas\Local Settings\Temporary Internet Files\OLK52\report on service plans 03-04.doc

